
 

4087 West Broadway • Robbinsdale, MN 55422 
Phone: 763-537-4561 

 

 March 15, 2020 
Sunday Mass Times 
Saturday Vigil: 
  5:00 PM Mass of Anticipation 
Sunday — The Lord’s Day: 
  8:00 AM Mass 
10:00 AM Mass  
   Child Care Available) 
11:35 AM  Latin Mass 
    (1962 Missal) 
 

Daily Mass Times 
Monday: 
 8:00 AM Communion Service  
 followed by Lauds/Morning Prayer 
Tuesday — Saturday: 
 8:00 AM Mass 
 followed by Lauds/Morning Prayer 
 

Holy Day Mass Times 
  Consult the bulletin 
 

Penance and Reconciliation 
Tuesday — Saturday Morning: 
  7:40 — 7:55 AM 
Saturday Afternoon: 
  4:00  — 4:45 PM 
Or by appointment  
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Thursdays in the  
Sacred Heart Chapel: 
  8:35 AM — 8:00 PM 
 

Parish Office Hours 
Monday — Friday: 
  8:00 AM — 4:30 PM 
 Sunday Mornings: 
  8:30 — 11:30 AM 
 

Parish Web Site  
  www.shrmn.org 
Parish Phone: 763-537-4561 
 

Sacred Heart Catholic School 
  Daycare, Pre-K through 8th grade 
  4050 Hubbard Avenue North 
  Robbinsdale, MN 55422 

School Web Site  
  sacredheartschoolrobbinsdale.org 

School Phone: 763-537-1329   
  
 
 

Formed in His Heart, Serving with His Heart, Giving From His Heart 
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     Pastor’s Page  Fr. Bryan J.B. Pedersen 

Principles of Sacred Music found in Official Church Teaching: The Second Vatican Council Part II 

This week we continue our series on sacred music with a continued focus on the provisions of Sacrosanctum Concilium – This Sacred 

Council, as found in chapter VI of the Constitution of the Sacred Liturgy.  

Section 116 noted the importance of Gregorian Chant, and that it be given pride of place. Section 117 ordered that the typical editions 

aka “official liturgical books” of Gregorian Chant would be completed, and a more critical edition prepared as well. The main reason 

for this provision stems from a corruption of the ancient melodies and methods of singing chant that occurred in the 17th and 18th cen-

turies through the Medici/Ratisbonne editions. The genius of chant was its focus on the language of the texts as opposed to a strict 

rhythm or meter. Publishers of various liturgical books in the 17th and 18th century sought to impose rules for the singing of chant such 

as a strict meter. By imposing a strict meter, they eliminated notes thus corrupting the melodies. In most places Gregorian Chant be-

came mechanical and ugly as opposed to the free-flowing rhythms of the medieval melodies.   

A pioneer of the 19th Century Liturgical Movement who re-founded Benedictine Monasticism after the French Revolution and The Na-

poleonic Wars was Prosper Louis Pascal Guéranger, born on April 4th, 1805 and dying nearly 70 years later January 30th, 1875. Monas-

tic life had been made illegal by the revolution, and the Napoleonic wars likewise damaged monastic foundations across the European 

continent. Dom Guéranger founded Solesmes Abbey at an abandoned Benedictine Priory. The monks of Solesmes, unsatisfied with the 

corrupted chant books did paleographic studies and research of the ancient chant manuscripts thus restoring the authentic melodies 

of Gregorian Chant and providing interpretations of the neumes – Gregorian notes, for singing. After the Council the Holy See, i.e. the 

Vatican, entrusted to the Abbey of Solesmes the responsibility of preparing restored chant books including more critical editions 

known as the Graduale Triplex and Offertoriale Triplex. These critical editions have some of the paleographic sources included in the 

actual books themselves.  

Here is a list of some of the official Books of Gregorian Chant that have been published since the council:  

Graduale Romanum – The Roman Gradual. This book contains what are called the “proper chants of the Mass” whose texts are 

primarily taken from the Book of Psalms. For every Sunday, feast day, and days in Advent, Lent, and Easter there are distinct 

texts and chant melodies for use at the entrance, the chant that follows the Scripture readings known as the Gradual (what 

we know as the Responsorial Psalm is an alternative to the Gradual), Alleluia or Tract in lent, Sequences – only five remain, an 

Offertory Chant, and a Communion Chant.   

Antiphonale Romanum – The Roman Antiphonal. This book contains the antiphons and responsories used for the singing of the 

Divine Office – Lauds, Vespers, Matins – now known as the Office of Readings, Compline, etc. With the extensive reforms to 

the Divine Office, aka Liturgy of the Hours or the Roman Breviary, the completion of this book is still ongoing after 50 years 

since the end of the Council. Two volumes of this book have thus far been released the last being in 2010. Among them is the 

Volume for singing Vespers aka Evening Prayer on Sundays, Solemnities and Feast Days.   

Kyriale – This book contains the ordinary parts of the Mass. These are the fixed texts sung at every Mass such as the Kyrie (Kyrie 

Eleison-Christe Eleison-Kyrie Eleison is the only part of the Mass still in Greek), Gloria – Glory to God in the Highest, Credo – I 

believe in One God, Sanctus – Holy, Holy, Holy, and Angus Dei – Lamb of God.  

Liber Cantualis – Song Book – this book has simpler chants used throughout the year. 

Another provision of the Second Vatican Council was to prepare “an edition containing simpler melodies, for use in small churches.” 

This was accomplished through the publishing of a book called the Graduale Simplex – The simple Gradual. This book took melodies 

from the old Antiphonale Romanum – Roman Antiphonal, used for the Divine Office which contained simpler melodies, and then took 

the proper texts of the Mass contained in the Graduale Romanum – The Roman Gradual, and married the two. It was a book that nev-

er really took off or found much usage after it was published. An English adaptation of the Graduale Simplex by Paul Ford named By 

Flowing Waters was published by The Liturgical Press in 1999. Sacred Heart has about 15 copies of this book purchased during Fr. Cre-

agan’s pastorate.   

Pastor’s Article Continues on Page 7 
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Prayers of the Faithful 
Please remember In your  prayers  
Those Who Are Ill:  Darlene Doran, Brady 
Swenson, Andrea DeOtis,  Carol Borman, Tom 
Ambrose, Bunny Dargis, Mary Jo Faustgen, 
David Bonicatto, Paul Piazza Sr., Kathy John-
stonDianna Weiss, Arlene Weinzierl, Tom 
Fox, Kathy Johnston, Medard Kaisershot  
 
Those Serving In Our Armed Forces: Sam 
Dahlgren-Castilla, Justin Rathbun,  Liam Greg-
ory, Jordan Reese,  Andrew Gladitsch, Cathal 
& Cormac O’Connor, Lisette Knaeble         
  

Administration 

Appointed Daily Readings 
Monday, Mar. 16—Saturday, Mar. 21 
Monday: 2 Kgs 5:1-15b/Ps 42:2, 3; 43:3, 4 [cf. 
Ps 42:3]/Lk 4:24-30 
Tuesday: Dn 3:25, 34-43/Ps 25:4-5ab, 6 and 
7bc, 8-9 [6a]/Mt 18:21-35 
Wednesday: Dt 4:1, 5-9/Ps 147:12-13, 15-16, 
19-20 [12a]/Mt 5:17-19 
Thursday: 2 Sm 7:4-5a, 12-14a, 16/Ps 89:2-3, 
4-5, 27 and 29/Rom 4:13, 16-18, 22/Mt 1:16, 
18-21, 24a or Lk 2:41-51a 
Friday: Hos 14:2-10/Ps 81:6c-8a, 8bc-9, 10-
11ab, 14 and 17 [cf. 11 and 9a]/Mk 12:28-34 
Saturday: Hos 6:1-6/Ps 51:3-4, 18-19, 20-
21ab [cf. Hos 6:6]/Lk 18:9-14 

Latin Mass Sunday Readings 
3rd Sunday of Lent 
Epistle: Brethren: Be ye followers of God, as 
most dear children: and walk in love, as 
Christ also hath loved us and hath delivered 
Himself for us, an oblation and a sacrifice to 
God for an odor of sweetness. (Eph. 5:1-9)  
Gradual: Arise, O Lord, and let not man be 
strengthened; let the gentiles be judged in 
Thy sight. When mine enemy shall be turned 
back, they shall be weakened and perish 
before Thy face. (Ps. 9:20, 4)  
Gospel: At that time Jesus was casting out a 
devil, and the same was dumb. (Luke 11:14 – 28)  

Appointed Sunday Readings 
3rd Sunday of Lent-3/15/20 
First Reading: Moses cried out to the Lord,  
“What shall I do with this people? A little 
more and they will stone me!” (Ex 17:4) 
Psalm: If today you hear his voice, harden 
not your hearts. (Ps 95) 
Second Reading: But God proves his love for 
us in that while we were still sinners Christ 
died for us. (Rom 5:8) 
Gospel: Jesus said to her, “Believe me, wom-
an, the hour is coming when you will worship 
the Father neither on this mountain nor in 
Jerusalem.” (Jn 4:21) 

For Weekly Contribution Information: 

Please Contact the Parish Office. 

763-537-4561 

Reception Desk Update    

There are signs posted at all the doors directing people to please go the main reception 
desk to sign-in and receive a visitor badge.  This is part of our efforts to improve our  
security and provide a more welcoming environment for all our parishioners and visitors at 
Sacred Heart. Thank you for your support during this transition.  If you have any questions 
or concerns, please contact Mary Daugherty, Business Administrator. 

 Sacred Heart Raffle  

Tickets are now available for the Sacred Heart Raffle.  A total of $20,000 is available in 
cash prizes, with a grand prize of $15,000 cash.  The tickets are $100 per ticket and only 
600 tickets will be sold.  The drawing will be held Sunday, May 17, 2020 at 11:00a.m. in 
the Parish Commons.  You need not be present to win.  Ticket order forms are available at 
the main reception desk and also on our website (www.shrmn.org).  We have already 
received some ticket orders, so don’t wait – get your tickets now before all 600 are sold! 

Each year, the Catholic Services Appeal funds 20 Designated Ministries including: 
Over 30 local food pantries that distribute nearly 4 million pounds of food. 
Hospital chaplains serving over 100,000 Catholics. 
Over $2.5 million in Catholic school scholarships and support. 

Contributions go directly to the Designated Ministries. To learn more, go to 
www.csafspm.org. 

 Property Available for Rent 

Sacred Heart has the following  rental property available for rent.  
        4061 Hubbard:  Lower Level Duplex, 1-bedroom, 1-bath, 1-half bath in basement, 

kitchen, living room, front porch, unfinished basement 
Please contact Mary Daugherty in the Parish Office for more details if interested. 

http://www.shrmn.org
http://www.csafspm.org
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Sacred Heart Catholic School Parish Directory  
Phone: 763-537-4561 
General Email: cshadmin@shrmn.org 
 
Worship  
Priest, Fr. Bryan J.B. Pedersen….......ext. 101  

fr.bpedersen@shrmn.org 
Deacon, Dr. James Ramsey……………ext. 135 

jramsey@shrmn.org 
Music,                       ………………..……..ext. 109 

  

Faith Formation  
Director of Adult Faith Formation 
   Bunny Brouillard……………..……..…..ext. 105 

bbrouillard@shrmn.org 
Youth & Young Adult Ministry 
   Matthew Kruc……………………………..ext. 104 

mkruc@shrmn.org 
Faith Formation Associate 
Morgan Timmerman………………….….ext. 107 

mtimmerman@shrmn.org 
Sunday Child Care, Terri Fleck……….ext. 105 
 

Pastoral Care  
Priest, Fr. Bryan J.B. Pedersen……….ext. 101 

fr.bpedersen@shrmn.org 
Deacon, Dr. James Ramsey…..……….ext. 135 

jramsey@shrmn.org 

Parish Administration  
Bus. Admin., Mary Daugherty………..ext. 102             
                 mdaugherty@shrmn.org 
Bookkeeper,  Janelle Roban ………...ext. 106
                          jroban@shrmn.org 
Facility Manager and Maintenance 
                          ………………..ext. 127 
                                       
Admin. Asst. Facility Scheduling, Office 
  Darlene Doran ………………..………….ext. 100 
                                          ddoran@shrmn.org 
Sunday Admin Asst. 
         Terri Fleck………………..……………ext. 100 
      Marlene De Otis.………..……………ext. 100 
Sacramental Records 
   Bunny Brouillard………………..……….ext. 105 
                               bbrouillard@shrmn.org 

School 
Main Office: 763-537-1329 
Principal, Karen Bursey……..…………..ext. 121 
        kbursey@sacredheartschoolrobbinsdale.org 
Advancement, Admin. Asst. 
  Pat Moore……….……………..…………..ext. 123 
pmoore@sacredheartschoolrobbinsdale.org 
Admin. Asst. Records,  
   Sarah Bowback………….………..……..ext. 120 
    sbowback@sacredheartschoolrobbinsdale.org 
 

The Church of the Sacred Heart is 

served by the clergy of the 

Archdiocese of Saint Paul and 

Minneapolis 

 

Visit our Strong Faith-based School 
Parents are welcome to schedule a personalized tour dur-
ing our school day to observe our classes in action.  We 
have started registering for the 2020-2021 school year.  We 
have many options for Pre-School and Pre-Kindergarten, 
including half and full days.  Discover our school and the 

activities that enhance each child’s educational experience.  Come see how integrated 
faith lessons combined with our C-STEM program enrich our classrooms each day.  We are 
preparing our students for 21st Century skills called the 4 C’s:  Creativity, Critical Thinking, 
Collaboration, and Communication.  Call the school office to schedule a tour, 
763.537.1329. 
 

Gerten’s Plant Sale has started 
The snow is melting and spring is right around the corner!  Our students have started to 
sell Gerten’s Plants, including large planters, hanging baskets, annuals and perennials.  
Start thinking about your garden and get your green thumbs ready to plant.   Order forms 
are due March 30th.  Plants will be delivered on May 7th, just in time for Mother’s Day. 
 

Harvest Pack-April 1st 
Our students are currently raising funds to pack meals for families in need in our own 
community.   Our goal is to raise $3750 by April 1st so that each student can pack 100 
meals. 
Join us on Wednesday, April 1st at 9:30 a.m. to help us pack meals or at 7:30 a.m to set up.  
We need some heavy lifters during the morning to lift 50 lb. boxes.   Please contact us if 
you would like to help. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Join us for our 41st Annual Fish Fry Dinners-Last Fish Fry—March 20th 
We will also have a MEAT RAFFLE for Hackenmueller Meats. 
Please join us for our last Fish Fry dinner where you can relax and enjoy a great meal.  We 
have updated our menu by adding mac & cheese and all you can eat spaghetti!    Join us 
for the following:  
March 20  Meat Raffle featuring Hackenmueller Meats 
 

The Fish Fry dinners provide financial support to our school and we need many volunteers 
to make this happen each Friday during Lent. Many families volunteer part of their Lenten 
service. 
 

Adult Menu  (Senior Discount 65 and older $1.00 off) 
Fish Dinner: Fish Fillet, Baked Potato, Green beans, Coleslaw & Garlic Bread   $11.50 
Fish Sandwich, Spaghetti or Mac & Cheese, Coleslaw  $11.50 
Fish Fillet, Soup of the Day (Cup), Green Beans & Garlic Bread  $11.50 
Large Spaghetti & Garlic Bread  $11.00 
Spaghetti & Garlic Bread -All you can eat   $14.00 
 

Children’s Menu $5.75  Ages 4-10    (Kids 3 and under eat FREE) 
Spaghetti & Garlic Bread   
Fish Sandwich & Green Beans  
Mac & Cheese & Garlic Bread  
    

Like our Facebook Page - Sacred Heart Catholic School Robbinsdale, MN Alumni/Parent 
http://www.facebook.com/SHCSRobbinsdale 
Follow us on Twitter - https://twitter.com/SHCSRobbinsdal1 
 

mailto:cshadmin@shrmn.org
mailto:fr.bpedersen@shrmn.org
mailto:jramsey@shrmn.org
mailto:jpatry@shrmn.org
mailto:bbrouillard@shrmn.org
mailto:mkruc@shrmn.org
mailto:bbrouillard@shrmn.org
mailto:fr.bpedersen@shrmn.org
mailto:jramsey@shrmn.org
mailto:jroban@shrmn.org
mailto:jroban@shrmn.org
mailto:ddoran@shrmn.org
mailto:bbrouillard@shrmn.org
mailto:kbursey@sacredheartschoolrobbinsdale.org
mailto:pmoore@sacredheartschoolrobbinsdale.org
mailto:sbowback@sacredheartschoolrobbinsdale.org
http://www.facebook.com/SHCSRobbinsdale?ref=stream
http://www.facebook.com/SHCSRobbinsdale
https://twitter.com/SHCSRobbinsdal1
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Liturgical Ministers 
March 17-21, 8:00 AM Mass 
Altar Servers 
Mar. 17: To Be Assigned 
Mar. 18: To Be Assigned 
Mar. 19: To Be Assigned 
Mar. 20: To Be Assigned 
Mar. 21: To Be Assigned  
                                                                      

Saturday, Mar. 21, 5:00 PM  Vigil Mass 
Altar Servers: To Be Assigned 
EMHC:  Mary Trombley, Dianne Kunzman 
Lector: Stuart Culver 
 

Sunday, Mar. 22, 8:00 AM Mass 
Altar Servers: To Be Assigned                                               
EMHC: Charlie Julien, Francine Wilson 
Lector: Theresa Gooley 
                                                                

Sunday, Mar. 22,  10:00 AM Mass 
Altar Servers: To Be Assigned 
EMHC: Dianne Detloff,  Linda Timmerman, 
Steve & Tery Haik 
Lector: Ken Timmerman 
                                                                                                 

Money Counters, Mar. 22, 9:00AM 
Tony Bangasser, Bob Devany 
 
 

Adult Faith Formation Mass Intentions 
MARCH 
Sun.  15      8:00 AM Laverne Herlofsky+                                        
                  10:00 AM Parishioners                     
                  11:35 AM Fr. Stanley F. Kozlak+                                                                                
Mon. 16     8:00 AM Communion Service     
Tues. 17     8:00 AM Philip W. AndrezeJek+ 
Wed. 18     8:00 AM Ekelund Family                                                                
Thu.   19   8:00 AM Darlene Johnston+                                                               
Fri.     29     8:00 AM Bruce Johnston+                              
Sat.    21     8:00 AM Fr. John McGrath+                                      
     5:00 PM Jeanne O’Keane+                                    
Sun.   22     8:00 AM Julius Chukwu                               
 10:00 AM Parishioners 
                  11:35 AM Fr. Stanley F. Kozlak+                                                                                                   

Public Rosary Crusade March 21st, at noon, 2020 at Sacred Heart 
Please, join us at Sacred Heart Church, next to the Historic Marker, 
corner of the Rectory on West Broadway & 40th 1/2 Ave. N. 

Praying the Rosary for Traditional Marriage- 
One Man and One Woman 

BRING A CHAIR AND YOUR ROSARY 

 

Rosary Crusade March 

 The Bible and the Virgin Mary 
Journey through the Scriptures 

Session 5– The Ark of the Covenant 
In this session we're going to focus on the connections be-
tween Mary and the Ark of the Covenant in the Old Testa-
ment. This is going to lead us to see why she is referred to as 

the Ark of the New Covenant. Session 5: Tuesday March 24, two sessions will be offered. 
During the day from 1– 2:30pm and an evening session 7-8:30pm.   

"Mystery of God," a  film series  by Bishop Robert Barron.  
After Mass on Saturday May 2 and after the 8 and 10am Masses on Sunday  
May 3  in the Marian Rooms. 
Lesson 5: Exploring the Trinity:  The most important event in human history 
took place when God, infinite and incomprehensible, became a finite and 
familiar man, Jesus Christ. While some people reduce Jesus to a wise teacher, the testimo-
ny of scripture and the early Church makes it clear that Jesus of Nazareth was, and is, God 
incarnate. He's the Second Person of the Trinity. And by his sacrificial death and glorious 
resurrection, we too can enter into Trinitarian life.  

Pre-Baptism Classes 

PRE-BAPTISM CLASSES 
Pre-Baptism Classes are offered at Sacred Heart on 
the Second Tuesday of the month. All parents are 
required to attend a pre-baptism class before the 
Baptism of their first child or if it has been over 

three years since they last attended a pre-baptism class. Our next scheduled ses-
sion is Tuesday April 14 at 7pm in the Activities Building. If you plan to attend this 
session, please call the Parish Office 763-537-4561. 

March Work of Mercy-Feed the Hungry 

During the month of March, we are focusing on the Corporal Work of Mercy “Feed the 
Hungry.” We have been collecting food and money to be given to the NEAR food shelf. 
We are grateful for your continued generosity. While this is a special effort for the month 
of March, we do collect for the NEAR Food Shelf all year round. 
Throughout the year many of you have faithfully brought a few food items or an entire 
bag of groceries to share with the poor. 
Donations of food items and $$$$ are always welcome. You can also donate toiletry 
items, school supplies and $$$$. 
Check out the last page of the Bulletin for more suggestions of donations. 
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Calendar of Events 

Sunday,  March 15-3rd Sunday of Lent  
Coffee & Donuts sponsored by Pastoral Council 
  8:00 AM Mass: Fr. Pedersen 
  9:00 AM    The Mystery of God– Marian Rooms 
10:00 AM Mass: Fr. Pedersen 
10:00 AM Sunday School 
11:00 AM    The Mystery of God– Marian Rooms 
11:35 AM Latin Mass: Fr. Pedersen 
Monday,  March 16-St. Heribert 11o21, Hist. 
Parish Office Closes at Noon      
  8:00 AM Communion Service 
Tuesday,  March 17- St. Patrick 461      
  7:40 AM     Confession: Fr. Pedersen 
  8:00 AM     Mass: Fr. Pedersen 
  8:30 AM Refunders-Marian Rooms 
  9:00 AM Grandfriends   
  9:00 AM Home Communion   
Wednesday, March 18-St. Cyril of Jerusalem 
  7:40 AM Confession: Fr. Pedersen 
  8:00 AM Mass: Fr. Pedersen 
  1:00 PM NEAR Meeting– Marian Rooms 
  2:15 PM Open Youth Room 
  3:00 PM Middle School Girls Group– Rms. 
  6:00 PM SAC in M-Rooms   
  6:30 PM Rel. Ed.  
  7:00 PM Youth Core Team              
Thursday,  March 19– St. Joseph 1st. C. 
  7:40 AM Confession: Fr. Pedersen 
  8:00 AM Mass: Fr. Pedersen 
  8:35 AM –  8:00 PM Eucharistic Adoration 
  6:00 PM      Cub Scout Meeting 
  7:00 PM      Pastoral Council– Marian Rooms 
Friday, March 20-St. Wulfran 720, Hist.  
Parish Office Closes at Noon   
  7:40 AM Confession: Fr. Pedersen 
  8:00 AM School & Parish Mass: Fr. Pedersen  
12:45 PM Stations of the Cross- Church 
  4:30 PM Fish Fry 
  7:00 PM Stations of the Cross 
Saturday, March 21-St. Benedict 542, Trad. 
  7:00 AM   Pine Wood Derby till Noon– Gym 
  7:40 AM Confession: Fr. Pedersen 
  8:00 AM Mass: Fr. Pedersen 
  3:30 PM Sunf Vespers– Choir Stalls Church 
  4:00 PM Confessions 
  5:00 PM Mass 
Sunday, March 22-4th Sunday of Lent   
  8:00 AM Mass: Fr. Pedersen 
10:00 AM Mass: Fr. Pedersen 
10:00 AM Sunday School 
11:00 AM Confirmation 
11:35 AM Latin Mass: Fr. Pedersen 
Monday,  March 23– St. Turibius of Mongrovejo 
1606: School Spring Break    
  8:00 AM Communion Service 

Respect Life Ministry 

Parish Prayer Line 
To be placed on the prayer line call  the Parish 
Office 763-537-4561. You can also send in your 
request via e-mail: cshadmin@shrmn.org  

ST. JOSEPH ALTAR CONGRATULATIONS 
 

                   The presentation on the St. Joseph Altar this weekend honors  
                             68 couples in our parish who have been married 25 years or more.  

     A grand total of 3,135 years! 
 

  Sacred Heart Church especially  
   congratulates our longest married couples: 

 

Celebrating 73 years of Marriage 
 James & Virginia Goering  7-12-47  

 

Celebrating 70 years of Marriage 
Marvin & Lois Voss  9-2-50       

 

May God continue to bless each of these couples as they live out  
their vocation of marriage. Their commitment to their marriage vows and to  

each other is a profound example to all!  
 

Please stop by the St. Joseph Altar this weekend to offer a prayer  
for our married couples and to pick up a holy card that the  

Survived 25 Club is making available to you.   
 

Please contact us if you would like to be included on the St. Joseph Altar next year! 
Laurel Murry 763-535-4101  or Anne Hedlund 763-535-4275 

 

Feb. 26 thru Sunday, April 5, 2020 
PLANNED PARENTHOOD, 671 VANDALIA ST., ST. PAUL, MN 55114 
DAILY 3:00 p.m. hour of prayer led by Pro-Life Action Ministries 

All are encouraged to come out to pray anytime from 
6:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. each day. 

Pray  with 

 To RSVP for carpooling on March 27, call Carol R. at 763-533-8809 or cell 612-242-5807  
& leave a message.  We will leave SH West Broadway parking lot at 2pm. 

 

“Survived 25” 

MONTH SEVEN – Developing Baby Spiritual Adoption Program 
You are in the home stretch with your spiritually adopted baby. Beginning this 
month the baby uses all four senses. He can see, hear, taste, touch, cough, 
yawn and hiccup. He now recognizes his mother’s voice. During this time he will also 
receive antibodies from his mother protecting him from a wide variety of diseases. 
Say the following daily prayer for a period of nine months. 
“Jesus, Mary and Joseph, I love you very much. I beg you to spare the life of [baby’s 
name] the unborn baby that I have spiritually adopted who is in danger of abortion.” 
- Prayer of Archbishop Fulton J. Sheen 

mailto:cshadmin@shrmn.org
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SHCCW Deanery Meeting  

The next Deanery meeting will be Monday March  23rd at St. 
Vincent De Paul Church 9100 93rd Ave N Brooklyn Center Park.  
Registration at 9:00 meeting will follow at 9:30 There will be 
election of officers, followed by installation of officers at the 
mass. Sarah Carter, our speaker will speak on “Our House is on 
Fire: Catholic Witness Amid Environmental Panic" and also we 
will  have 2nd speaker Anna O’Meara from Health Alliance 
Leadership Organization  There will be a Silent Auction. Please 
bring new items.   We will pay for the first 10 ladies.  For reser-
vation, please call Barb Osborne 763-521-6107 by Thursday  
March 12. Carpooling will be available. 

2020 ARCHDIOCESAN  
MEN’S CONFERENCE  

One of the reasons why chant seemingly disappeared as music in 

the liturgy after the Second Vatican Council was the introduction 

of the vernacular into the Liturgy. Since the Latin texts are inte-

gral to Gregorian Chant the only places where the full corpus of 

chants is utilized is where Latin is used more extensively. Here at 

Sacred Heart in the Ordinary Form of Mass which is mostly in the 

vernacular we have used very little of the Gregorian Corpus, most 

often for the Kyrie and Angus Dei though this Lent we are also 

using the Sanctus as at the Basilica.  

One thing that has characterized the last 15 years or so among 

Catholic musicians and composers are many new adaptations of 

chant melodies and Gregorian modes into the vernacular, in our 

case, English. Books such as the Simple English Propers of Adam 

Bartlett, or The Propers of the Mass in English for Sundays and 

Feast Days by Fr. Samuel Weber O.S.B. are but two examples. Jeff 

Patry also had composed some simple chants of his own for use 

at Sacred Heart.  

In sharing this information, I just want to give you a sense of a 

world of music that is little known in the Catholic World today 

even though the Second Vatican Council and The Roman Missal 

taught that the Gregorian form was to be given pride of place. 

The main way we have given pride of place to the Gregorian 

forms is through singing the simple chants provided in the Roman 

Missal itself especially at the 10am Mass. (These are the tones 

used by Deacon Ramsey, me, and the congregation when 

chanting the greetings, collect, gospel introduction, prayer over 

the gifts, preface, doxology, post communion prayer, final bless-

ing and dismissal and all the responses sung by the entire congre-

gation. All of these simple chants have been adapted into Eng-

lish).   

Since the entire liturgy has come to be celebrated almost exclu-

sively in the vernacular, most of the music we use in the liturgy 

today is contemporary meaning it dates from the 1960’s, or was 

in use as Catholic hymns used at Low Mass before the Second 

Vatican Council such as Immaculate Mary, Hail, Holy Queen En-

throned Above, etc. or borrowed from other protestant tradi-

tions such as Anglicanism, Lutheranism, and Methodism with 

adjustments to the some of the hymn texts.         

Next week I will continue with more of the provisions of the Sec-

ond Vatican Council on Sacred Music along with continued com-

mentary.   
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2020 ARCHDIOCESAN MEN’S CONFERENCE:   
March 28, 9 a.m. – 3 p.m. 
St. Thomas Academy, Mendota Heights. 
Men are invited to the annual Archdiocesan Men’s Confer-
ence at St. Thomas Academy.  This year’s keynote speaker is 
priest, scholar, author and son of the late Justice Antonin Scal-
ia, Fr. Paul Scalia.   Break-out sessions with dynamic speak-
ers.  Includes Mass & Reconciliation.  $30 ($20 for groups of 
5), free parking.  Food trucks onsite or bring your own 
lunch.  Sacred Heart is pulling together a group to obtain the 
discount, if interested, contact Ken Timmerman at 763-535-
7966 or ken.timmerman@gmail.com.  More info 
at  TheCatholicWatchmen.com (click on EVENTS) 
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